The box elder trees of this city are afflicted with some sort of a disease and many of them are in a sickly condition and likely to die unless properly looked after. Prof. C. B. Waldron was asked to come to Cooperstown last week and came here Thursday and decided that the only way to save these trees was to trim them off bare and spray the trees. Mr. Waldron returned to Cooperstown again Saturday and addressed a meeting of citizens gathered in the fire hall who are interested in trying to save the trees. Mr. Waldron gave his views of the trouble and the remedies to be employed and gave aid and advice without stint. It was decided by the meeting to ask the city council to purchase a sprayer and for the council to have the work of caring for the trees done by the city and charged to each property owner. The meeting was well attended and our citizens appreciate the visit of Prof. Waldron. Cooperstown is a city of trees and if there is any way to save them we want to do it. Our citizens will co-operate the city officials and are already doing what they can to care for the trees.